

# ***Gate City Sport Shooting Association***

## ***Meeting Minutes***

March 21, 2019

### **I. Call to Order**

Denis Freudenthal called to order the regular meeting of the Gate City Sport Shooting Association at 7:00 pm on March 21, 2019 at the Oregon Trail Shooting Range Larry Allenbaugh Clubhouse.

### **II. Attendance**

The following persons were present: Denis Freudenthal (Treasurer), Michael Wheelock, (Secretary), Adam Sorenson (Member at Large), Jeff Houck, David Read, Ron Gill, Earmal McKinley, Calvin Murdock, Steve McClung, Bart McIntire, Charles Mahler, and Layne Dustin.

### **III. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting**

Approval of the February meeting minutes was motioned by David Read and seconded by Jeff Houck. A vote to approve the February meeting minutes was unanimously in favor.

### **IV. GCSSA Finance Update**

Denis Freudenthal discussed the GCSSA financial transactions that have taken place during the month of February.

### **V. Membership Update**

Earmal McKinley reported that there are now 460 members in the 2019 database and there are another 100 that need to be entered. Sportsman's still owes about \$800 for the 2018 memberships. There was some discussion about putting a cap on the number of memberships. Denis stated that there cannot be a cap as long as we are leasing the land from the BLM.

### **VI. Shooting Discipline Reports**

Vaqueros: Steve McClung asked for help transporting shades that will be installed in front of each façade in Gulleyville. He wants to move them to the range this Sunday and put them up next Sunday.

Airgun: Held an indoor shoot

NRL 22: (24) participants are signed up for the April match

No other disciplines reported.

## **VII. Old Business (open issues)**

- a) Ongoing Range Projects
  - Land Transfer / Sale: No update. We are still waiting for a meeting with BLM.
- b) Revision of GCSSA bylaws / RSO Guidelines – Chuck has posted the proposed revision on the GCSSA website for review.

## **VIII. New Business**

- a) Possible Eagle Scout Project – Chuck mentioned that some painting is needed. Adam thought maybe they could build a frame for the boxcar door for double 36 inch doors. Other suggestions were more gunracks, and tables for Gulleyville.
- b) Wood Chip Delivery – The GCSSA gave four memberships to Intermountain Tree Service last year in return for deliveries of wood chips. Earmal suggested putting a layer of wood chips on the road on the main firing line to make a road base. Last year they brought approximately 15 truckloads that were 22 cubic yards each. Jeff Houck made a motion to offer them four memberships again. Charles Mahler seconded. A vote was unanimous in favor. They will be directed to dump chips on the main firing line where it is muddy.

<p>NOTE: Denis pointed out during approval of these minutes at the April meeting that Intermountain Tree service was five keys (memberships) because they have five trucks. This will allow them to keep a key in each truck.</p>
---

- c) Need for Additional Gravel – It was suggested that we need more gravel for Gulleyville, the roads to the bays, and the main parking lot. Steve said he would work with Kelly to get pricing on more gravel.
- d) Nominations for New Treasurer – Denis announce that he will be moving to Lewiston. Michael Wheelock volunteered to take over the Treasurer duties on a trial basis to see if he can manage the workload. Denis said he will train Michael. Steve McClung made a motion to accept Michael as the Treasurer. Jeff Houck seconded the motion. A vote was unanimously in favor.

**IX. Adjournment**

Denis Freudenthal adjourned the meeting at 7:45 pm.

Minutes submitted by: Michael Wheelock

Minutes approved by: Chuck Howell